GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

13th September 2016, 1pm
Held at

Corby Glen Surgery

MINUTES
Present:

Dr Rito Ray (Chair) (RR)



Gill Stafford (GS)



Malcolm Brown (MB)









Brian Bothamley (BB)



Cilla Bothamley (CB)



Victoria Wilson (VW)



Diane Hansen - CCG (DH)
Minute Taker:              Michelle Rees 

Apologies:

Vicky Dennis, Peter Cox.
Virtual Members:
Diana White




James Close

	
	ACTION

	Diane Hansen – Update from South West Lincolnshire CCG

Diane introduced herself to the surgery giving everyone present an update regarding what she does and the aims of the CCG.

Based in Grantham Diane explained that the CCG have:-
· 230,000 patients registered.

· 19 GP Practices.

· Money is received from the Department of Health and then reallocated.

· They receive clinical direction.

· Ensure the patient is heard, and listen to the patient voice.

· There are 4 clinical commission groups – who buy services/contracts from Trusts for patient services.

Diane explained that the CCG would like to improve the patient voice and went on to explain the challenges that Lincolnshire face.

There is a £60 million deficit in Lincolnshire (not including GP surgeries) and therefore need to look at how they spend.  There is a great demand on services and a challenge as the funding is shrinking.

If the process was to stay the same in 2021 the deficit would be £300 million.

Diane explained that attracting a workforce for Lincolnshire is difficult, not having enough Junior Doctors, Nurses, Consultants etc. and patients have to travel sometimes out of the County to receive services, so the CCG are looking at localising services.  The aim would be so patients did not have to repeat their story.
Diane said there are 31 IT systems in Lincolnshire and the CCG are trying to solve this and make it easier by centralising services, like, maternity, heart, stoke clinics, etc.
Issues at Grantham Hospital are that there are not enough A&E consultants and not enough A&E patients passing through the doors during the now closed hours.
Diane explained that over the next 12 months she will be conducting consultations with patients through various groups and different societies of which will feed into the ‘Patient Council’.
Dr Ray asked ‘how well is the rural representation for the Patient Council’?   He went on to explain how patients face transport issues and said that the SKDC should be responsible for at least some transport services.  Explained that some patients have had to move into the town in order to get to appointments etc.
Diane said there are 13 ‘Neighbourhood Teams’ – this is where clinical teams, social workers, etc. get together to look at individuals and this seems to be working well.

Victoria asked if the CCG look at problems within the local surgeries.
Diane said these would be fed back to the practice manager.

Brian asked, when the CCG tender for ambulances, is there any criteria for ‘time’ to a certain hospital?

Dr Ray explained that the ambulances will take patients to the relevant hospital that will treat the injury or problem, recognising where the specialists are in order to treat the patient.

Dr Ray said that patients are travelling to Nottingham Hospital at night as this is the safest, instead of Lincoln and Boston and therefore ‘driving money out’.

Malcolm said, our largest employer has become false efficiency and the French do this much better.  Malcolm explained how the French system works with Insurance policies in place.

Brain asked, ‘why did Grantham Hospital put down a wooden floor over the existing floor in A&E’?

Dr Ray said this would need to be compliant with infection control, health and safety, etc., so had to be done.

The next Patient Council is on Friday, 30th September 2016 @ 12.30.
Diane left the meeting and gave out leaflets on ‘Lincolnshire Health and Care’ showing the vision for 2021.

	

	 Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record.


	All.

	 Matters arising
· Victoria Wilson apologised for not attending the last Patient Council Meeting.

· Registrar – a new registrar will be starting with the practice on 3rd December 2016 for four months.  Then a placement at hospital for a period of time, then returning to the practice for around 12-16 months.

· Ultrasound Clinic – the practice now confirm they send referrals to the hospital.

· Teledermatology – now is in use but appointments are to be booked from 10am onwards.


	

	Jean Goss – Jean has now retired but will be returning to do locum dispensary work for the practice.


	

	New Receptionist – Dr Ray would like to introduce the new receptionist at Castle Bytham, Louise Goodall, and also informed everyone that recruitment is in the process as one of the newer receptionists had left.
Gill explained that Abbi in the office is now doing dispensary and also Michelle Rees will be trained to do dispensary also.


	

	Car Park – Corby Glen 
Dr Ray said the practice is currently getting quotes for the car park to be extended around the back of the surgery.  If anyone knows of anyone who would like any topsoil as a lot will be surplus to requirements and will need to be moved.

Victoria asked if the neighbour is ok now, and Dr Ray said yes no issues at the moment.

Dr Ray asked if Gill could put up a notice in the car park to say, ‘No Trespassing’.

	GS to Action



	CQC Update

Gill gave an update regarding the CQC feedback and had the report to hand.
Improvements were needed, of which has been and is currently being worked on.

Corby Glen is classed as a ‘branch surgery’.

Victoria asked, ‘what happens next’?

Gill said the report is submitted back to CQC and it was noted that from a patient perspective the surgery had good feedback.

	

	24hr Blood Pressure Monitor

Victoria  gave an update on what happens with the 24hr blood pressure machine and its condition and would it be possible to have two, as the one is always in demand.

Dr Ray explained that they cost between £3.5/4 thousand pounds and it is sponsored by the NHS.
	GS to speak to Lynda about the servicing of the 24hr machine.



	Any Other Business
Nothing to report.


	

	Last meeting date for 2016

Thursday 8th December 2016, 1pm at Castle Bytham Surgery
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